 March 6, 2013    Min.   
                                         Langdon Heritage Commission
Quorum in attendance :  Andrea Cheeney, Rita Gulardo, Caroline Cross, John Gulardo,                  Mike Sweeney, Carole-Anne Centre                                                                                                  Guests: Andrew & James Cheeney
Minutes read: All approved
Treasurer’s report:  1. LHC will write to request the $500 operating expense for 2013.                                                                                                            2. Checking account balance: $6,705.95  3. All outstanding bills have been paid. 4. Note that there will be a final bill from Amity alarm for less than $400.                   
Correspondence:  1 Dennis met with Selectboard and Greg Chaffee to come up with a prioritized list of people to contact when an alarm goes off for smoke, water or freeze. 2. Our Town Report was copied incorrectly into the Town Meeting booklet. Our thank you to Griffin Dussault was omitted. LHC will publicly thank Griffin at Town Meeting day. 3. On February 17, CA, Cliff and Dennis met with potential grant writer Kristen Senz. Our most recent email from her 2/24 “I received the materials you sent and spent some time this weekend going over them and doing some research. I'll need a little more time to put together a proposal, but I have already found a few prospects that seem promising. I'll keep you posted.”  April LHC meeting we should have a proposal.
 Meetinghouse rehab update:  1. Phone line is in and runs to the salt shed.  March 7, Amity will run lines to the TH and alarm the system. LHC needs to make sure alarm bills will be going to the town after the first year, 2. Andrea & CA will clean out back room for town meeting and fix up exhibit room.
Archival Update:  1. CA emailed M. Crocker to get update on Keene State Interns project and  they responded that they are moving forward with the project, The first group of students are interning in the archiving dept. at  Keene State to learn about archiving 2. CA asked M. Crocker if there might be a interest in a research project to determine if Langdon holds the town meeting record. At present, probably not able to get students to do the research.  3. Discussion on finding another history dept. / organization to research about the town meeting record.  4. Suggestion made for applying for a grant for archival supplies and restoring of framed art was put to Kristen Senz who will report back to us    5. Monthly archival meeting in planning phase 5. Cliff researching restoring Honor roll
Web site update: Andrea updated the web site!  Suggestion to develop a page on web site to acknowledge “in kind” donors and all  sponsors of projects as a thank you. 
Fund raising update: 1.Restoration Run, May 18, organized by Katie as next fundraiser .Donations needed for prizes.2.. Future exhibit of historic framed paintings and photos   3.  Friends of Langdon’s Heritage 2013 membership drive needs to be promoted.
Old Business:  
New Business:  1 . Andrea is designing a brochure /rack card that can tell about the history of the meetinghouse and be placed in the display on the side of the building which will also be used to promote being listed on the Ct. River Byways Itinerary.  2. Dennis will make a label to “keep at 50  degrees” on thermostat in bathroom in TH 3,Memorial Day, LHC will be hosting refreshments in TH and Sara Porter School children will be making something to put on display. 4. Volunteers needed for  Run and Memorial Day.
Adjourn:    All in favor
